Statement in response to misreporting of BMJ Public Health research on excess
deaths since the COVID-19 pandemic

Various news outlets have claimed that this research implies a direct causal link between
COVID-19 vaccination and mortality. This study does not establish any such link. The
researchers looked only at trends in excess mortality over time, not its causes. While the
researchers recognise that side effects are reported after vaccination, the research does not
support the claim that vaccines are a major contributory factor to excess deaths since the
start of the pandemic. Vaccines have, in fact, been instrumental in reducing the severe
illness and death associated with COVID-19 infection.

The message of the research is that understanding overall excess mortality since the
COVID-19 pandemic is crucial for future health policy, but that identifying specific causes is
complex due to varying national data quality and reporting methods.


https://bmjpublichealth.bmj.com/content/2/1/e000282

